
 

For Local 8 Members at Northwest Justice Project 

March 18, 2022 

 

Members at NJP overwhelmingly 
ratify contract with 99% YES 
vote!  
 
This 3-year OPEIU contract increases wages, introduces compensation for bi-lingual 
employees, adds three new paid holidays, improves bereavement leave, paid parental 
leave, and bonus longevity vacation, streamlines the process for internal transfers, and 
allows greater flexibility and transparency around wage placement. 
 
Much appreciation to the Union Bargaining Team for their thoughtful approach and 
overall grit and tenacity during the bargaining process!  Many thanks also to all the 
active and determined members that supported the team, attended regular Union 
meetings, continued to be visible and vocal in town halls, and voted.  Your 
participation keeps the Union strong! 
 

Contact Valarie Peaphon, OPEIU Union Representative,  with any 
questions or concerns at valarie@opeiu8.org or (206)441-8880 
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